
 

 

Robert Le Kyng Primary School Home Learning Policy 2021-2022 

 

At Robert Le Kyng Primary School we have done everything in our power to 

ensure that our school stays open and will continue to do so. However, in the 

event of either: 

-An individual child testing positive for COVID-19 but remaining symptom free; 

or 

-The whole school being required to close; 

we have prepared a package of remote education that can be implemented 

immediately. Whilst teaching, tasks and activities will reflect the age levels of 

specific year groups, we also have aimed to ensure there is a degree of 

consistency in the remote education we are delivering across the school.  

Each Year group from Years 1-6 will provide: 

-Daily, sequenced Maths lessons that include teaching videos and independent 

worksheets 

-Daily, sequenced English lessons and independent work 

-Daily spelling tasks 

-Daily times tables practice 

-5 topic/foundation subjects delivered each week through a variety of tasks 

and opportunities 

-The expectation that children read at least 5 times a week to an adult 

 

Monitoring, Assessment and Feedback: 

 

The level of monitoring, assessment and feedback given will be dependent on 

the following situations: 



-In the event of a single child testing positive but remaining symptom free, 

enough work will be sent home to cover the isolation period. Teachers will 

monitor, assess and provide feedback on tasks completed via purple mash and 

will call home at least once a week to check on wellbeing and discuss any 

barriers to learning. 

-In the event of a whole-school closure, the following monitoring, assessment 

and feedback will be provided: 

- The majority of foundation subject tasks and activities will be 

submitted via Purple Mash. Class teachers will be able to monitor the 

tasks that have been completed, view submitted work and leave 

feedback for individual children.  

- A class forum where children can post questions or difficulties they 

have with any of the week’s learning will be available via Purple 

Mash. The expectation is that teachers will respond to any questions 

within 24 hours. The blog will also be used by teachers to post 

messages/videos identifying and addressing misconceptions as well 

as teaching tips.  

 

Home learning in the Early Years Foundation Stage will be organized similarly 

to that in Years 1-6, but tasks and activities will be suited to the pupil’s age and 

developmental needs.  

 

All home learning will be available as hard copies that can be collected from 

the school office.  
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